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Hello Knivetonians,

First of all I would to thank you for the positive feedback I have had for our first issue
as editor of the Kniveton News. I would also like to thank the Kniveton Parish Council
for their continued support - both moral and financial!

As we now have one email address for all newsletter submissions, we found that
Kniveton Diary work was being duplicated so we offered to relieve Margaret
Farrington of her role. Margaret is not a village resident (though she does own a
holiday let locally) but she has dutifully compiled the Kniveton News diary for a
number of years. We'd like to thank her for all her hard work and hope that she
continues to enjoy an interest in the village.

Hannah Barton
PS - If you are intrigued by the front cover - all will be explained later....

Barry and Karen Wibberley
would like to say a big thank
you for all his well wishes, cards,
flowers (Alice x) after his
operation, also to our paper girl
Nancy, and to those that come
to visit to keep him company.

A big thank you also to our girls
Sam, Louise and Charlotte.

THANK YOU

A lot of damage is taking place on
the field and tennis courts. All is
being repaired but within 24hours
of being repaired all is damaged
again. If parents know teenage
boys and girls that are using the
fields, repairs have to be paid for
and it is criminal damage.

Also there have been broken
windows in the bus shelter and
around the school area damage is
being done.

Do we not respect people's
property any more?

John Bradbury

Chairman KPC

Wanted: a garage or similar for
long term rent in the Kniveton
area. Contact James Vintin on
mobile 07861 691 245 or email
vintin.james@gmail.com

GARAGE WANTED

KNIVETON PLAYING
FIELDS
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The UK General Election takes place on June 8th 2017.
The Polling Station at Kniveton Village Hall is open from 7am to 10pm.
Candidates standing in the Derbyshire Dales constituency are:

Andy Botham - Labour Party - matlocklabour@gmail.com
Matthew Buckler - Green Party - matthew.buckler@greenparty.org.uk

Robin Greenwood - Humanity - (no contact details)
Andrew Hollyer - Liberal Democrats - andrew.hollyer@eastmidslibdems.org.uk
Patrick McLoughlin - Conservative and Unionist Party - votepatrick@aol.com

Candidates listed alphabetically by surname
Data supplied by democracyclub.org.uk

A vacancy still exists for a Parish Councillor on Kniveton PC
A person could be co-opted onto the council with out the need for
elections and experience in such a role is not neccessary.

Parish Councillors are keen to fill this vacancy and are particularly
interested in receiving applications from newer residents who will bring
a fresh perspective.

If you are interested in fulfilling the role please talk to a member of the
Parish Council or contact the Parish Council Clerk, Kath Gruber, on
07595 515 154 or email kniveton.pc@gmail.com

PARISH COUNCILLOR VACANCY

DERBYSHIRE CC ELECTIONS
The recent DCC Elections saw no change of representation in the Wirksworth
Electoral Division: Kniveton continues to be represented by Irene Ratcliffe (Labour).

Overall, Conservatives took control of the Council with 37 seats, Labour 24 and
Liberal Democrats 3.

UK GENERAL ELECTION
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Kniveton Parish Council
Chairman's Report 2016-17

This year has been extremely busy year with events and
developments in our village. Once again, many social activities have
bought people together throughout the year.
Fond Farewells andWelcomes
Kniveton bid a fond farewell to Parish Clerk Mike Severn who was a great asset to the
village over the last fourteen years. The Parish Council wished him well in his
retirement andwelcomed a new Parish Clerk, KathGruber.

After 16 years Mary, our Kniveton News editor, has hung up her pen and handed over
to Hannah Barton and Kev Woolley. The Parish Council wish Mary the very best and
thank her for her time, energy and enthusiasm. We welcome Hannah and Kev and look
forward to working with you.

Road Safety
The year began with discussions about how to best address road safety issues on the
B5035 through Kniveton. As a result of feedback from local residents, a comprehensive
list of possible measures has been raised for consideration by Derbyshire County
Council and the Parish Council.

When all the appropriate measures have been put in place and there has been time for
their effectiveness in reducing speed to be assessed, the situation with the lines and cats'
eyes will be reviewed, so do keep your comments coming in to any parish councillor.

The Ashbourne Safer Neighbourhood police-led scheme agreed to make the reduction
of traffic speed in Kniveton a priority. A Community Speedwatch scheme has been set
up with village residents and the Police Community Support Officer resulting in
drivers whose speed exceeds the limit being sent warning letters.

The 20mph school safety zone is now in place. We are still discussing more effective
rumble strips with the county council.

Defibrillator
The Parish Council has purchased a defibrillator which will be positioned outside the
village hall. Training for residents and our school staff in using a defibrillator has
been organised.



Page 5

Grants
The Parish Council supported local activities and initiatives throughout the year
awarding grants to the Kniveton Newsletter, the Get Together Club and
Churchyard mowing.

Keeping Our Village Beautiful
During this year the number of complaints the Parish Council received regarding
dog fouling around the village has increased. New signs have been put up asking
people to pick up after their dogs.

New Village Signage
Larger more welcoming signs have been purchased through generous donations
and will be installed when Derbyshire County Council is able to do the work

I was delighted to be presented with the original painting that inspired the signs
by the artist at the Parish Council meeting in March and have arranged that this
will be displayed in the church.

Faster Broadband
The Parish Council has been talking with Digital Derbyshire and Kniveton is
included in Digital Derbyshire’s second phase of work (2018). In the interim
residents can access a broadband service with at least 2Mbps download through
central Government’s voucher scheme which enables you to redeem (up to £350)
with independent suppliers of either wireless or satellite. The voucher covers
hardware, installation, commissioning and activation – not the ongoing monthly
costs. Residents can find out more on the Digital Derbyshire website, under the
Better Broadband Subsidy Scheme: www.digitalderbyshire.org.uk

Thanks......
To Rob Kinsey for his drawing of the church that is on our new village signs.
To Richard and Ken Martin, from Peak Waste, and Lester Lowe for their
generous contributions to the village sign.
To everyone in Kniveton who continues to support the village and Parish
Council.
Mike Vaughan for his IT advice and support
To Parish Councillors for ensuring that the right decisions are made and
implemented
To Mary, Hannah and Kev for keeping the village up to date with Kniveton
News.
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Kniveton Parish Council
Annual General Meeting

The Parish Council held its Annual General Meeting (AGM) on 23 May 2017.

A new Chairman – Councillor Rhoda Bartlett and Vice Chair – Councillor Liz
Howe were appointed.

The Council approved the following policies:

Standing Orders
Financial Regulations
Equal Opportunities
Freedom of Information
Code of Conduct
Scheme of Delegation

May Meeting
Following the AGM the Parish Council meeting discussed the following agenda
items:

Defibrillator – the following was agreed:
1. Councillor Bradbury to arrange the installation of the AED in the unlockable
cabinet purchased
2. To seek advice on security measures from the local PSCO.
3. A sign will be placed on the AED making it clear the machine SAVES LIVES
to discourage criminal interference.
4. Additional training sessions for residents to be arranged
5. Over the next few months guidance on using AED to be placed in Village
Noticeboard, on the Council website and Facebook page.
Parish Field
The Council are to seek advice on alternative flooring options beneath the play
apparatus to prevent continued damage to the matting.

Bus Shelter

Broken window in Bus Shelter opposite the village hall – after the bird nesting
season this will be bricked up.
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Kniveton Parish Council is made up of six councillors and meets bi-monthly in
Kniveton Village Hall. Members of the public are welcome to attend and
participate.

The Parish Council is administered by a parish clerk/responsible financial
officer. Also attending meetings in an official capacity is a DCC Councillor, a
DDDC Councillor and representation from the local police force.

Dates of future meetings
(all start at 7pm)

Tuesday 18th July 2017
Tuesday 26th September 2017

(preceded by Parish Field Meeting)

Friday September 8th
More details in the next edition.... Botty

Highfields Footpath
DCC have investigated the overgrowth and following the bird nesting season
will review it again and instruct appropriate action to ensure it is accessible.

Parish Councillor Vacancy
There is still a vacancy for a Parish Councillor. The Parish Councillors are keen
to recruit to this and are particularly interested in receiving applications from
newer residents who will bring a fresh perspective.

Finance
Payments and balances were presented and approved. The annual audit finalised
by the Clerk and Internal Auditor was approved and will be submitted to the
External Auditors (Grant Thornton).
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The Votive Stand
The votive stand (pictured opposite with the words that accompany it) is now in place
in church and ready for use.

Benefice Family Fun Day
On Sunday 16th July, the Benefice are holding a Family Fun Day at Carsington Water
starting with a service at 10.30am. Kniveton is holding a plant stall to raise money and
would be grateful for any plants that people could donate. Please contact Paul on 346564
or David on 300818 if you can donate plants or help with running a stall.

Angel Festival
We are holding an angel festival in church from Thursday November 23 to 26 to raise
funds for the church. If you would like to help, either creatively or administrative, please
contact David on 300818.

Kniveton Church News

Church Diary
June 4th Holy Communion in Kniveton church at 10.30 am
June 18th All- Age & baptism in Kniveton church at 10.30am
July 2nd Holy Communion in Kniveton church at 10.30 am
July 16th Holy Communion in Kniveton church at 08.00 am
July 16th Service at Carsington Water at 10.30 am followed by Family Fun Day
July 30th United Benefice Holy Communion in Atlow church at 10.30am
August 6th Holy Communion in Kniveton church at 10.30 am

Flower Rota 2017
June - Mrs Holman and Mrs McConnachie
July - Mrs Hall
Aug - Mrs Marriot and Mrs S Clarke
Sept - Mrs Fox and Mrs Methuen
Oct - Mrs Rose and Mrs Hardy Newman
Nov - Mrs Lomas and Mrs Thorne
Dec - Help decorate for Christmas
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Jill was the eldest child of Thomas and
Eileen Bradley. Born in 1945 at home in
Stubwood, she was followed over time by
Wendy, Sandra, Carole and Andrew.

She went to Denstone Primary school before
going on to Uttoxeter Girls’ High School.
After leaving school she worked for an
Accountant in Uttoxeter, then moved to the
PostOffice there.

It was during this time she met Roy at a
Young Farmers’ Dance, dancing ensured and
life took her in a new direction. They
married in October 1968 and in December
1972 moved here to Kniveton, bringing up
their 3 children, Diane, David and Karen on
the farm. Over time, the family expanded to
include sons-in-law David and Ashley and
grandchildren Matthew and Katy. She was
very proud of her children and
grandchildren.

From the start, Jill played an active,
supporting role on the farm which continued
until recently, rising early to feed the calves
and taking Roy and David a cup of tea as
they were milking. She was also active in the
community, helping with the church flowers,
the Harvest supper and the whist drives. She
was a member of theWI, serving as treasurer,
programme organiser, secretary and latterly
cookery guru. At 71 she was still baking
mince pies and helping to deliver them to the
“elderly “in the village. Jill was one of those
people, who just got on with things in the
background, quietly, unassumingly.

She liked to keep busy – she loved baking;
her family mentioned her coffee cake, theWI

remember her lemon drizzle cake. She liked
to grow things – her sisters talk about going
to her for rhubarb, plums, damsons and
raspberries. She was creative, making
wedding and bridesmaids dresses for family,
knitting for people, and attending
needlework courses. Sadly her creativity
didn’t extend to electrical work – she once
burnt a hole in Roy’s penknife trying to fix
the hoover (she forget to unplug it first) and
she often managed to cut through the wires
whenmowing the lawn.

She loved being outside – perhaps a result of
walks she and her siblings and cousins would
take with their grandad – a love she shared
with her children, who remember family
picnics at Dovedale and Tissington splash,
and with her grandchildren in their walks
down to the brook.

Jill liked to share what she grew and made –
the WI made robins last Christmas and she
got a second kit so she could make one with
Katy; I have her rhubarb in my garden, she
made our WI president a cake for her 70th
birthday. She made and kept many friends
from primary schooldays onwards. She was
kind and she was caring

She hardly ever had a holiday but it didn’t
bother her - she was happy with her lot in life
– caring for family, serving in her community
and showing her interest in people by
helping where she could, whenever she could.
She will be greatlymissed.

Jill Charlesworth passed away on 21st March
2017.

June Lomas

Obituary: Jill Charlesworth
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Our April AGM began with moments of
reflection for our dear friend Jill
Charlesworth who will be sadly missed.
She had been a member of our WI for
more than 30 years. After the business
was discussed we enjoyed a social
evening.

The May meeting was given to us by our
own Barbara and her son Phillip who
showed us the best way to prepare and
plant up hanging baskets and tubs. They
brought along lots of lovely bedding
plants, hanging baskets and tubs and also
some very cute novelty Bill and Ben pot
holders (Phil makes), all at very
reasonable prices. Barbara also told us
how she became interested in planting as
a young girl working alongside her father,
who used to show his plants, and when
she married she started growing her own
bedding plants. We had a lovely evening
and left with our achievements.

Kniveton
WI

Forthcoming meetings

Wednesday June 21st

Sally Mosely will speak to us about
Peak District Guided Walks.
7.30 pm in the Village Hall

Wednesday July 19th

Nikki Mumford will tell us about the
benefits of Yoga.
7.30pm in the Village Hall.

A charity “Afternoon Tea” to
be held in the gardens at

Green Cottage,
Kniveton,
Saturday

29th July 2017
2.00 - 4.00 pm

Everybody Welcome

We are holding a fund-raising event in aid of the Local Air Ambulance
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UPDATE ON
RESOLVING THE
B5035 SPEEDING

ISSUES
Speeding incidents
As requested by the parish council,
another flow meter speed check has been
carried out. When the results have been
analysed, we will know if the various
measures which have been introduced
have been effective, or if more needs to
be done. In particular, we hope to be able
to tell if the removal of the white lines
and cats' eyes has had the desired effect.
The parish council will then decide if it is
sensible to ask for their re-instatement.
Any views which residents have on this
will continue to be very welcome.

Village signs
These are now installed and look great.
We hope that they contribute to the
perception of entering a village where a
fast speed is not appropriate.

20mph school safety zone
This is now in place and working well.

Interactive speed signs
(signs which tell drivers the speed at
which they are travelling)

The parish council will review the need
for these when it has the results of the
flow meter speed check. It is possible that
the attitude of the county council will
change.

As usual, do report any speeding
issues and ideas for resolving them to
any member of the parish council.

Photo: Hannah Barton

Photo: Mary Vaughn
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Izzy Demonstrates Riding
Skills To The Queen
On Thursday 25th May, Her Majesty The
Queen visited Eland Lodge Equestrian Centre
near Ashbourne,

Her Majesty watched a small team of riders
chasing around the extensive cross country
course. Riding the course were four local
Pony Club members including Kniveton
resident Izzy Mead from the Meynell Hunt
Branch of The Pony Club. Once the
demonstration was complete, the riders were
presented to the Queen.

Izzy said: “I was really nervous but so
excited to ride for The Queen. All the
horses were brilliant and I’m really proud
of my horse Cracker! It was an amazing
experience to meet The Queen.”

Photo: Eland Lodge

Above: Izzy Mead on 'Cracker' (first on the right) is presented to Her Majesty - Below: Izzy on Cracker

Photo: Eland Lodge
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Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,

My name is Wilfried Ramsaier
and I'm a violin maker in Vienna.
In my shop I have a Viola (photos
opposite) and the label inside the
instrument says that Will Beard
in Kniveton is the maker. He was
a joiner and wheel wright.

In all my books about
violinmaking is known nothing
about this maker.

Googling, I found this name in
an article written by John Hartle
in the Kniveton News June-July
2010.

May I ask if there is anything
known about this person in
Kniveton? Is there anyone in
Kniveton who can help me with
any information.

Yours sincerely

Wilfried Ramsaier-Gorbach
Violin Maker

Vienna

A few days ago we had an email at Kniveton
News (see left) which left me intrigued....

I had heard of William (Bill) Beard as my
grandfather, Bob Goodall, had often told me
stories about him. I also remember an old
black and white photo of him with a very
impressive beard and had often assumed Mr
Beard was a nick-name - it wasn't.

I knew of Bill as a carpenter, cabinet maker
and wheelwright and that he owned the
wood-yard at the bottom of The Hillocks.
What I didn't recall was that he was an
instrument maker as well. If I had heard that,
then I must have assumed that it was a
hobby or I never made the connection that it
was "musical" instruments.

So I phoned John Hartle (whose article
Wilfried had found on Google) and Pat (his
wife - my aunt and formally of this parish)
confirmed that Bill had indeed been an
instrument maker. I quickly replied to
Wilfried to tell him the news: Will Beard of
Kniveton, Derbyshire had, indeed, been an
instrument maker and sent him a few
internet links to local history pages that
mentioned him.

Wilfried, replied saying the viola had been
bought by him some years ago from a
gentleman who had played it for many years
at the world renowned Vienna State Opera.

If anybody can help Wilfried in his research
about Will Beard - particulary about his
instrument making - then I would love to
hear from you. Contact details are the same
as Kniveton News and I will gladly pass on
any information on toWilfired.

Kevin Woolley
Wilfried in his Vienese Workshop
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Derbyshire Connect was launched in
February to provide journeys between
villages to the north, east and west of
Ashbourne, up to and including the
Wirksworth area. Derbyshire Connect is
a bookable rather than turn up and go
service.

Passengers need to book between one
week and up to two hours in advance.
This means that everyone’s pick up and
drop off points can be considered so
routes and timings can be planned.

It is the first time a service of this kind
has been run in Derbyshire.

The service runs six days a week. Between
7am to 6pm Monday to Friday and from
8am to 6pm on Saturday. There is no
Sunday service.

Derbyshire Connect is for any kind of
passenger, of any age and for any type of

journey. It can
also be used to
connect to
conventional,
timetabled bus

services for passengers wanting to travel
further afield.

A leaflet with details of the buses
operating area can be picked up from
Ashbourne and Wirksworth Libraries,
Ashbourne Leisure Centre, St Oswald’s
Hospital, Ashbourne and Ashbourne
Medical Centre.

The bus is fully accessible for
wheelchairs, plus it has room for bikes
and buggies. Dogs can also be carried.

Journeys can be booked by email at
bookings@derbyshireconnect.org.uk or
by calling 01335 342951.

Fares are £3.80 adult return while Gold
Card holders travel free after 9.30am
weekdays and free anytime on Saturday.
Group bookings can be made with fares
chargeable at the appropriate individual
rate.

Derbyshire Connect is currently being
run as a trial for up to a year and if
successful could be rolled out to other
rural parts of the county.
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Kniveton Primary School has a
vacancy for a Clerk to Governors.
This position requires attendance of 6
evening meetings per year and
meticulous maintenance of records.
The pay is approximately £84 per
month and training is available.

For further information, please
contact Headteacher, Mrs Lynn Board
on 01335 342573.

The 2017 OVO Energy Women’s Tour
runs from June 7th to 11th. and Saturday
10th June sees Stage 4 of this year’s tour -
a loop in and around Chesterfield and
Derbyshire as the peloton tackle the
Peak District and will pass close to
Kniveton.

The tour will travel from Middleton
along the B5035 to the Knockerdown pub
where it will turn left towards
Carsington Water.

The lead cars are expected to arrive at
the Knockerdown at approximately
11.22am and the main peleton to have
passed by 11.42am. The tour then
continues towards Kirk Ireton and on to
Belper and the finish line in Chesterfield.

It is likely that there will be some traffic
disruption in the area. For more details,
including the route and ETAs, visit
www.womenstour.co.uk

VACANCY

School Concert

Kniveton School are pleased to
invite the pensioners in the village
to the dress rehearsal of our
school concert.

The concert performed by Years
3,4,5 & 6 takes place on Monday
10th July at 1.30pm.

If anybody wishes to attend they
just need to phone Lynn on
01335 342573

Summer Fair

Friends of Kniveton Schoool
would like to announce the
Summer Fair that is on Saturday
24th June from 2-6pm.

Everyone is warmly welcomed to
come along.
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Kniveton
Chapel News

As I write this Chapel News report, there
have only been two services in the chapel
(with another to come on 28th May) due
to the service on the 14th May having
been held in the main church in
Ashbourne.

This was a circuit service, i.e. all the
village chapels met together for a ‘special’
which was dedicated to women’s section,
Women of Britain and Ireland. This is
held annually and celebrates the
contribution made by women in the
service of the world church. This year
was extra special, as it also recognised the
dedication and service given by two of
our local preachers, Tim Dutton and Ann
Parkinson. Tim has been Local Preacher
for 25 years and Ann for 40 years. Both
were presented with long service
certificates, and earned the thanks from
us all. We can’t overstate the
contribution our local preachers give to
the worship throughout the circuit, and
many of you reading this report will
remember Tim (Dutton) and Anne from
Kniveton services, and of course Anne is
now one of our chapel members.

23rd July is the date when we will
celebrate our annual anniversary, always a
special occasion for us. This year we have
invited Mr Jim Titterton from
Tissington. Some of you may know him.
Do join us.

At our Circuit Meeting, held last month,
we were given details of a new project in

the process of being set up. This is
‘Lowberdale Farm’, an initiative which
will enable young people and children to
engage in a farm environment. The
project is being set up of the farm of the
family of John Lowe, dec. and will use the
hands-on experience of tending to the
animals to gain an enhanced perspective
of life in the countryside. The farm runs
500 breeding sheep and 30 cattle, and is
situated in Beresford Dale. The ‘setting
up’ group are working towards
developing it as a charity. If anyone
would like more details please ask me and
I will send a leaflet, or contact Mark
Lowe direct, on markjlowe@hotmail.com,
o r th e Peak Pa rk Rura l
Dev e l opmen t Enab l e r on
peakpark@sheffieldmethodist.org. I hope
to report more of this in future issues.
Volunteers and visitors welcome,
particularly those with relevant skills.

Betty Hadley

ChapelDiary
11th June at 2.30 pm

Preacher: Anne Parkinson

25th June at 11.00 am
Preacher: Tim Dutton

9th July at 2.30 pm
Preacher: Robert Sales

23rd July at 11.00 am
Preacher: Jim Titterton
(Chapel Anniversary)
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We are looking to get the Red
Lion darts team back for the new
season in September 2017.
Matches are on a Wednesday evening
and we would be entering a team into
Division Three so anyone can have a go.

If you want to join us please pop into
the pub or contact: Liam Duffy on
01335 300682 or 07429 508 866, email
at black4bats@yahoo.co.uk

We'd like to thank all the locals who
came to see Penny Diamond as Blondie.
You all helped to make it a great success
and we will be planning more nights like
it in the future.

We also would like to thank all those
villagers who came to our first Tapas
night in April.

The Tapas menu is still available at lunch
times and we are planning another night
soon - keep an eye out on Facebook for
details - we are sure it will be another
great night!!

As the weather improves our beer garden
is now fully open again. We are now
serving Sharp's Doom Bar alongside guest
beers from local breweries such as Blue
Monkey, Peak Ales and Hartington.

Father's Day (Sunday 18th June) is fast
approaching and we are taking bookings
for it. It will be our usual prices for the
courses. Make sure you book to ensure
you are able to dine with us.

You can either ring us on 01335 345554 or
email us at

theredlionkniveton@outlook.com.

We look forward to hearing from you.

Many thanks,

Chris & Kievah

Calling All
Dart

Players
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Ashbourne Cricket Club is based at the
recreation ground in the historic town of
Ashbourne.
We're a friendly club and welcome anyone who wants
to take an active part in our success. We are actively
developing the club and for the 2017 season we will be
running 2 senior teams in the Derbyshire County
Cricket League as well as 4 Junior sides in the Notts &
Derby Border Youth League at under 11, under 12 and
under 13 age groups.

Have you got energy and enthusiasm for this amazing game? Would you like to learn
how cricket can build confidence, fitness, teamwork, and respect?

Our outdoor nets sessions for Seniors (15+) are on a Tuesday evening 6.30pm to 8pm on
The Recreation Ground, Ashbourne. The practice sessions for the Juniors are on
Sunday mornings between 10am - 11.30am.

If you want to get involved please contact the Chairman - David Wood 07917 071 520.

We look forward to hearing from you!!!

BELPER SKITTLES LEAGUE
sponsored by J.C.BALLS & SONS

There are currently differing fortunes for the two Red Lion Skittles teams; The Red
Lion A team are enjoying a good run of form that sees them lead the table, The Red
Lion B team have suffered from being on the losing side of some very tight legs and are
struggling a little at the foot of the table (though they do have a game in hand over other
teams above them). Thursday 1st June sees the two Red Lion teams meet head-to-head
for the first time this season...
League 2 Home Away
Pos Team Played Wins Legs Wins Legs Pins Pts
1 Red Lion A (Kniveton) 4 2 3 1 4 582 23
2 George & Dragon B 4 2 5 1 3 426 18
3 The Tavern 3 1 2 2 5 409 17
4 Fishermans Rest B 3 2 4 1 2 228 16
5 The Wheel 3 2 4 0 1 261 14
6 Old Kings Head 4 2 5 0 0 525 13
7 Black Horse 4 0 2 0 1 455 6
8 Coach & Horses (Derby) 4 0 0 0 1 272 3
9 Red Lion B (Kniveton) 3 0 1 0 0 301 2



Page 22

Hoggs Bistro in Breaston for Afternoon Tea on 13th April was lovely. It wasn’t
too far to travel and they made us so welcome. The food was delicious. We will
definitely return.

17th April we were off to Eastbourne. Although the weather was a bit cold it did
not rain so we were able to get out every day. The hotel was good and everyone
was relaxed and enjoyed themselves. We spent Tuesday and Thursday around
Eastbourne but on Wednesday we had a day trip to Brighton. Most of us spent
the day either on the Pier or in the Lanes looking at the unique shops.

Five of us decided to visit the hotel where the IRA bombed during the
Conservative Conference in the 80’s, It’s now The Grand and they invited us in
and gave us a guided tour including the room where the bomb went off. They
even let Harvey (Liz & Ray’s dog in to look). It was extremely interesting
looking at how they have put it all back together again.
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Our programme for the next few months is as follows:-

8th June - Lunch at The Parks, Uttoxeter
13th July - A day in Lytham St Anne’s
10th August - Afternoon Tea at Marsh Farm

If you are interested in any of our meetings or would like a copy of the
programme please contact Liz (346078) email: liz.howe1579@btinternet.com

We have a day trip to Lytham St Anne’s on 13th July and anyone can join us. Just
let Liz know you are coming. It is £20 per person.

By popular demand we are going back to The Arlington Hotel in Bournemouth
for Turkey and Tinsel on 27th November to 1st December. Last year this was
excellent so we have decided to repeat and take in the Christmas markets this
time. As always if you would like to join us please ring Liz, you will be very
welcome.

Our trip to Scotland is now fully booked.
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Food Caddy & Grey Bin

June Wednesday 7th

Wednesday 21st

July Wednesday 5th

Wednesday 19th

AugustWednesday 2nd

Food Caddy, Green-lid Bin & Blue-lid Bin

June *Thursday 1st

Bank HolidayWeek Arrangements

Wednesday 14th

Wednesday 28th

July Wednesday 12th

Wednesday 26th

Kniveton Waste
Collections

If you have any enquiries regarding wate collection or
your bin has been missed contact Derbyshire Dales
Waste on 01629 761 122 or email:
waste@derbyshiredales.gov.uk

Kniveton Diary
June

Sun 4th Jun - Holy Communion - Kniveton Church - 10.30am

Thu 8th Jun - Polling Day - Kniveton Village Hall - 7am to 10pm

Thu 8th Jun - Get Together Club - Lunch at The Park, Uttoxeter

Sat 10th Jun - OVO Energy Womens Tour - See page 17

Sun 11th Jun - Kniveton Chapel - Anne Parkinson - 2.30pm

Sun 18th Jun - All-Age & Baptism - Kniveton Church - 10.30am

Sun 18th Jun - Father's Day

Wed 21st Jun - Kniveton WI (see page 11) - Kniveton Village Hall - 7.30pm

Sat 24th Jun - Kniveton School Summer Fair - 2pm to 6pm

Sun 25th Jun - Kniveton Chapel - Tim Dutton - 11am



The deadline for submissions for the next edition of Kniveton
News is 17th July 2017.
Please send any items, submissions or diary dates via e-mail to
kniveton.news@kniveton.net or by post or by hand to Hannah
Barton, Dockseys, Main Street, Kniveton, DE6 1JH 01335 343808
Whilst every care is taken to ensure unprejudiced and accurate
reports, the Editors cannot accept responsibility for errors or the
views of the contributors.

July
Sun 2nd Jul - Holy Communion - Kniveton Church - 10.30am

Sat 8th Jul - Ashbourne Sheep Fair - Market Place Ashbourne -

Sun 9th Jul - Kniveton Chapel - Robert Sales - 2.30pm

Mon 10th Jul - Kniveton School Concert - Dress Rehearsal (see page 17) - 1.30pm

Thu 13th Jul - Get Together Club - Lytham St Anne's

Sun 16th Jul - Holy Communion - Kniveton Church - 8am

Sun 16th Jul - Benefice Family Fun Day (see page 8) - from 10.30am

Mon 17th Jul - Kniveton News - Submissions Deadline (other than PC articles)

Tue 18th Jul - Kniveton Parish Council Meeting - Kniveton Village Hall - 7pm

Wed 19th Jul - Kniveton WI (see page 11) - Kniveton Village Hall - 7.30pm

Sun 23rd Jul - Kniveton Chapel (Anniversary) - Jim Titterton - 11am

Sat 29th Jul - Kniveton WI Air Ambulance Fundraiser (see page 11) - 2 to 4pm

Sun 30th Jul - United Benefice Holy Communion - Atlow Church - 10.30am

August
Sun 6th Aug - Holy Communion - Kniveton Church - 10.30am

Thu 10th Aug - Get Together Club - Afternnon Tea at Marsh Farm

Kniveton Diary
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Kniveton Contacts
Kniveton Church
Rector - Phil Michell - 01335 371947
Phil.michell@live.co.uk
www.hullandchurches.org.uk
Church Warden
David Holman - 01335 300818

Kniveton Chapel
Sister Merle - 01335 343793

Parish Council Clerk
Kath Gruber - 07595 515 154
kniveton.pc@gmail.com

Derbyshire Dales District Councillor
Lewis Rose OBE - 01335 342214
lewis.rose@derbyshiredales.gov.uk

Derbyshire County Councillor
Irene Ratcliffe - 01629 823023
irene.ratcliffe@derbyshire.gov.uk

Police - Non Emergency 101
Crimestoppers Anonymous
Information - 0800 555 111

Severn Trent Water
Emergency & Identity of Callers
0800 783 4444

The Red Lion, Kniveton
Chris & Kievah - 01335 345554
theredlionkniveton@outlook.com

The Ketch, Kniveton
Elli - 01335 347470
info@theketchkniveton.co.uk

Kniveton WI
Pam Stafford - 01335 345716

Neighbourhood Watch
Sarah Mead - 01335 347079

Village Hall
Nancy Bradbury - 01335 344166

Get Together Club
Liz Howe - 01335 346078
liz.howe1579@btinternet.com

Ashbourne Scouts, Cubs & Beavers
Paul Elliot - 01335 343059

AshbourneGuides,Brownies&Rainbows
adguiding@gmail.com

Visit the Kniveton Parish Council website www.kniveton.net
for current and back issues of Kniveton News in colour.
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Kniveton Primary School

Summer Fair
Saturday 24th June 2017

2pm – 6pm

Fun, games, variety of
stalls, tombola and raffle.

Tea, coffee and cake.

Licensed bar also available.




